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· Aachener/Geilenkirchener Zeitung discusses the current polemics surrounding the refusal of local authorities in the Dutch town of Ondebanken to trim trees which have grown too high and are creating problems for NATO AWACS at the Geilenkirchen air base. The article asserts that the trees have grown 3.5 meters in the last two years. Pilots, particularly in bad weather, are increasingly confronted with take-off problems. In order to achieve a minimum distance to the trees when taking off, aircraft have to ascend stronger and more rapidly with a take-off weight of 150 tons. This, the article notes, can only be achieved by reducing the weight, meaning the aircraft may not take off when fully filled up with gasoline, depending on the weather. Amid rumours that hiring and investments at Geilenkirchen may be stopped if the trees on the Dutch side are not trimmed by Sept. 1, the article quotes a SHAPE spokesman saying Wednesday: "Currently, there is no formal planning to move the AWACS formation from Geilenkirchen. However, if nothing changes and the operational effectiveness is further reduced, that could lead to an investigation to relocate the (E-3A) Component.” The newspaper notes that concern has also been fuelled by a Bonn Presseplan news agency dispatch which claims that a new operational base in Hungary is currently being examined. “According to this report, SACEUR, Gen. Jones has recently expressed his anger about the ‘unsatisfying conditions’ (at Geilenkirchen),” the newspaper notes, adding: “The (Presseplan) dispatch quoted military circles saying Gen. Jones was ‘fed up’ and had ‘run out of patience.’" The newspaper continues: “The spokesman at SHAPE commented that these quotations are taken out of their context but said that the general had emphasized that the trees have to be trimmed in order not to reduce the operational effectiveness and flight safety. He hopes that a respective decision will be taken. The spokesman did not want to comment on possible stops in terms of hiring and investments.” The newspaper further reports that Presseplan quoted E-3A Component Commander Maj. Gen. Winterberger saying that "we are currently examining other alternatives--for example, moving the majority of our aircraft and personnel, as well as recommending a relocation of the base." Noting that against this background, the town of Geilenkirchen is permanently holding talks with the AWACS formation and the Dutch communities of Onderbanken and Brunssum, the article stresses: “The E-3A formation, consisting of 1,800 military and 1,300 civil personnel, has an enormous economic impact not only for Geilenkirchen, but also for the community of Brunssum. The AWACS formation invests about 65 million Euro annually into the region, a large share of which goes to the Netherlands.” 


